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October 7, 2019

Via RESS and COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli
ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario
M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Ian A. Mondrow
Direct 416-369-4670 

ian.mondrow@gowlingwlg.com

Assistant: Cathy Galler
Direct: 416-369-4570 

cathy.galler@gowlingwlg.com

T1018978

Re: EB-2019-0185 - NOVA Chemicals (Canada) Ltd. (NCCL) Application for Ontario Energy
Board Act, 1998 (OEB Act) section 57(e) (Electricity Wholesale) Licence.

Update on Third Party Contacts.

By letter dated July 19, 2019 we submitted NCCL’s application for Electricity Wholesale Licence 
renewal, and an explanation of the context in which that application was submitted. That context 
included mention of 4 third parties - Trans Alta, INEOS Styrolution Canada Limited (INEOS), 
Performance Science Materials Company (PSMC) and Suncor - who are in some way associated 
with NCCL’s electricity arrangements (as supplier, consumer or shared services participant). In our 
July 19th letter we advised that NCCL had provided a copy of that letter to each of these parties and 
was following up with each to confirm that they had no concerns with the application or the July 19th 
transmittal letter with which it was filed. We undertook to update the Board on the outcome of those 
contacts.

By Decision and Order dated August 15, 2019 the Board accepted NCCL’s application and granted 
it Electricity Wholesaler Licence EW-2019-0185.
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To complete the record on this matter, we write to confirm for the Board that NCCL’s follow-ups are 
complete and none of the parties noted above raised any concerns with NCCL’s application or the 
transmittal letter with which it was filed.

Yours truly,

: Ian A. Mondrow

c: Fred Maxim, Senior Corporate Counsel (NCCL)
Jessy Serrao (OEB Staff)

TOR_LAW\ 10051473\3

Page 2


